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The search perimeter has been extended to find Emile. The 2 and a half-year-old child has gone 
missing since Saturday at Le Vernet in the Alpes-de-Haute-Provence. An important search system 
has been set up and a new search is being organized right now. 190 volunteers are mobilized, 
including the hunters of the department. According to the prosecutor of Digne-les-Bains, 2 
people indicated having seen the little boy shortly before the report of his disappearance. For 
now, not a single possibility has been ruled out or privileged. A call for witnesses has been 
launched. 
 
The government bill for full employment is examined today in the Senate. The objective is to 
reduce the unemployment rate to 5% by the end of the five-year term. The bill provides for a 
reform of "Pôle emploi" which will become " France travail", a reform of the RSA and measures 
to promote the employment of people with disabilities. 
 
And he government will present today its plan for equality and to fight discrimination against 
LGBT + individuals. This plan includes a hundred measures, such as the creation of 10 new 
reception centers for LGBT + people, which will be added to the 35 already existing. Last year, 
the number of assaults increased by 28% compared to 2021 according to SOS Homophobie. 
 
Izïa's concert scheduled for this Thursday in Marcq-en-Barœul, in the North is canceled. The 
decision was made by the city after the controversial remarks of the singer at the festival "Les 
nuits guitare" last week. The singer wanted to organize a fictitious lynching of Emmanuel Macron, 
with a giant human pinata. An investigation has since been opened for "public provocation to 
commit a crime or misdemeanor". 
 
Joe Biden is on tour in Europe. The American president arrived in London yesterday, where he 
will meet with King, Charles III, whose coronation he was unable to attend. Joe Biden is then 
expected in Lithuania tomorrow for the NATO summit. 
 
And then this is the first orange alert for heatwave of the year. 7 departments are under alert 
today: Loire, Rhône, Ain, Isère, Alpes de Haute Provence, Alpes Maritimes and Var. Peaks at 37 
or even 40 degrees are expected in Paca according to Météo France. 


